
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 2019 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilman David Acosta 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Wanda Reid, Ass’t. Business Administrator 

Edwin Alicea, Director of Public Safety 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Deputy City Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 12, 2018 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

  

President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.  There being no one to be 

heard, the public comment portion of the meeting was closed.  

  

The Deputy City Clerk reviewed the agenda.  President Spinelli asked the Deputy Clerk to remove 

Resolution 2019-456 from the Consent Agenda stating Council has some questions and wish to discuss this 

Resolution.   

 

 Councilman Vargas stated a Recreation Meeting was supposed to be held tonight.  They will have one 

next week and he will have information for Council at the next Council session.  There is Christmas parade 

coming for December and advise every one of the exact date at next meeting.   

 

 Councilman Acosta stated there was a special Planning Board Meeting recently that approved a project 

in the Industrial park for a wholesale Italian meat packing facility which will be substantial and positive for the 

community and the Italian culture in the community.    

  

 President Spinelli commented that VDID (Vineland Downtown Improvement District) just had their 

pumpkin patch and scarecrow event contest with the schools.  Monday, November 11th is the dedication of the 

mural on Landis Ave and a formal Veterans ceremony to be held following at 11am at Landis Park.  Holiday 

parade is coming and also Vineland high school football is playing Millville on Turkey day and believes the 

game is in Millville this year.  Please support our City.   

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Vargas, to 

adjourn the meeting.  The Deputy Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:Councilman Acosta 

Councilman Vargas 

       President Spinelli 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:29 P.M. 

 

 

 

             

        Paul F. Spinelli 

                               President of Council    

 

ATTEST:        

 

 

       

      Richard G. Franchetta, E.J.D. 

            Deputy City Clerk 


